
November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs     

Alderwoman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   6
th

 ALD. DIST. -FILE #090858 

          INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN 

                      ARE PRESENT ON WEST KEEFE AVENUE FROM 

                      NORTH 2
ND

 LANE TO NORTH 4
TH

 STREET 

                         

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

  

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We 

recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The 

necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the November 19, 2009 Public 

Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   5
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090858 

         INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON 

         WEST KEEFE AVENUE AND NORTH 77
TH

 STREET 

          

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090858 

         INSTALL NO U-TURNS FROM 6:00 AM TO 8:00 AM 

         AND 2:00 PM TO 4:00 PM ON SOUTH 20
TH

 STREET  

         FOR SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC AT THE FIRST THREE 

         MEDIAN OPENING SOUTH OF WEST HALSEY AVENUE 

          

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

During field observations at Ronald Reagan High School our Traffic Engineering staff found 

that vehicles making U-Turns at the median openings on South 20
th

 Street in front of the high 

school create unwanted conflicts with pedestrians using the school crossings. We therefore, in 

the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the above captioned traffic control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 



November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   1
st
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090858 

         INSTALL SOUTHBOUND ONE-WAY ON NORTH 24
TH

 PLACE  

         FROM WEST ROOSEVELT DRIVE TO NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE        

  

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 


